
LONGMEAD MANAGEMENT GROUP
Minutes of a Committee Meeting following AGM

held at 8.00 p.m. on Monday, 29 June, 2015
at Longmead Pavilion
 

Present

Ian McCulloch (Chair) Heather Stallard, Judith Major (Sec), David Major (Finance), Neil Thompson, Brendon Kingston, Lynn Taylor, Karen Pinder, Andrew Lovering.

Neil Davison representing Youth Football.

Also Present:  Three members of the public.
1
Apologies
Nick Thompson and Mark Jordan.
2
Minutes of the Last Meeting and Matters Arising
The Minutes of the the last meeting had been circulated previously and had been signed as a true record.  There were no Matters Arising.

  

3
Elections - Officers

Officers  - IM was prepared to continue as Chairman.  Proposed by HS, seconded by DM.  All present in favour.

JM had given notice at the last AGM that she was not prepared to continue as Secretary.    There were no nominations for the post but Neil Davison said he would speak to members of Youth Football to see if anyone was prepared to take on the role.

DM was prepared to continue as Treasurer.  Proposed by KP seconded by NT.  All present in favour.

4
Elections - Club Representatives - Currently BK for Senior Football (they have not yet had their AGM), Neil Davison for Youth Football and AL for Tennis.  Proposed by BK seconded by LT.  All present in favour.

Lynn Taylor had been the Committee Member responsible for liaison with the school but as she has now retired wished to resign from the Committee.

5
Any Other Business
 


HS produced a site plan and asked for confirmation that the proposed move of the sub-station was in order.  IM would check.


NT had brought to the Committee’s attention damage in the playpark area.  A recent Health and Safety inspection had taken place and IM would check against that as to what was required to be done.


DM advised that the auditor had highlighted a shortfall of £59.95 from the Parish Council contribution.  IM would ask Donna to check.


A member of the public present advised that when contacting the Dog Warden they had appeared disinterested.  IM advised that it was better to contact the Parish Clerk in the first instance.


A member of the public raised the dog issue - concerned for the numbers of responsible dog walkers who use Longmead that they should not lose it.  IM made it clear that it was not the intention to ban dogs but rather to use everything within our powers to educate the small minority of irresponsible dog owners.  The lady was asked if she would like to join the Committee as a representative of the dog walkers which she said she would consider.  A gentleman present suggested that with the numbers playing football at the weekends they might consider “forming a line” to clear the pitches but this was agreed not to be an appropriate course of action.


A member of the public advised that he had spoken to the Police about drug dealing.  Again, IM asked if they could include the Parish Clerk when doing so.
6
Date of Next Meeting
 

The next Committee Meeting was arranged for Monday, 7 September at 1900 hours.

 

The meeting closed at 20.30 hours.

